
March 2023 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 
  
Officers present were: 
Trent Stepp, Jeff Williamson, Jim Tawney, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Frank Ventresca, Clarke Lamkins, 
Brian Cinelli  
  
Guests applying for membership: 

 
1st Tom Brewer, Michael Altop, Ken Blair II  
  
2nd John Goble, Wayne Stephens, Eric Waller, Kendall Conley, Paul Pressler 
  
3rd None 
  
Voted in as a full member - None 
  
# Of Members Present - 40 
  
  
Secretary’s Report 
The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 
Copies of the minutes have been emailed and are on the website. 
  
Treasurer’s Report  
Was approved by voice vote.  

Opening Balance  $ 22,725.59  

Expenses  $ (624.77) 

Deposits  $         0.77  

Closing Balance  $ 22,101.59  

Petty Cash  $        63.00  

Junior League  $   1,066.81  
  
Vice President report – 
None 
   
Executive Officer report – 
Water and Pop to be available after warmer weather. 
 
  
League Secretary report –  
Bullseye matches will occur on the 1st Saturday of the month starting in May. 
ARA Benchrest matches will occur on the 3rd Saturday of the month also starting in May. 
The pistol house will be closed during the Bullseye matches from 9am until 1pm. 
The Range (both pistol and rifle houses) will be closed for the ARA matches from 9am until 2pm. 
The Thursday Bullseye league will begin sometime in April, exact dates given later. 
  
Chief Security & Safety Officer report –  
No safety orientations were given last month. 
Joann Degroat will be helping Frank give the orientations. 
. 
Technical Officer report– 
None 
 
Special Events Coordinator report–  
None 
 
Membership Committee report –  

None 
  
Old Business: 
Work party this Saturday 3/18 9am to clear brush and weeds along the fenceline.  Bring tools used to clear 
growth.  The rain date will be 3/25. 
Per Brad Sodders the rimfire league will begin Tuesday 3/14, targets available that day with fees to be paid. 
 
New Business: 

https://app.constantcontact.com/pages/campaigns/email
https://app.constantcontact.com/pages/campaigns/email


Brad Sodders set up a display of US Military weapons from both his collection and others in the club. 
 
We received a nice thank you from Ron Mathias’s family for the club’s donation to his church. 
 

 
 
 Member Recognition: 
None 
 
Rule Update:  
None 
   
50/50 Raffle:  $120 collected, Tim Nead won kept $5 and gave remainder to youth league.  Thank You Tim 
  

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 

Officers for 2023 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 
Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 
Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625 
Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 
Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli (412)-737-7113 
League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 
Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518 
Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 
Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 
Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889 
  
NRA #C5851 
DCM #24176 
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